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Dear Ms. van Genderen:

The Department of Environmental Protection’s Division of Solid and Hazardous Waste is in receipt

of a proposed amendment to the Burlington County District Solid Waste Management Plan (County

Plan) dated July 19, 2018. This amendment to the County Plan proposes County Plan inclusion fo

change the name of a Class B recycling facility located on Block 800, Lot 9.01 in North Hanover

Township from the Phoenix Recycling and Composting Company of New Jersey to Herman’s
. Trucking, Inc.

Pursuant to N.JLA.C. 7:26-6.11(b)14, the inclusion of a change in name of an existing recycling

facility can be accomplished via an administrative action. Therefore, the County Plan inclusion of a
- change in name from the Phoenix Recycling and Composting Company of New Jersey to Herman’s

Trucking, Inc. is hereby approved as an administrative action pursuant to N.J.A.C. 7:26-6.11(f).

If you have any questions relative to this matter, please contact Joanne McClendon of my staff at
(609) 292-2125 or email at joanne.mcclendon@dep.nj.gov.

Sincerely,

[ A

Edward A. Nieliwocki, Contract Administrator 3
Bureau of Planning and Licensing
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